
 
 

 

              
 

Organizations Stand United Against Omnibus Bill 
 
On Monday, members of the Legislature received a letter 
from AFT-WV and four other education organizations, 
outlining their collective concerns about a rumored 
omnibus education bill.  
 
On Thursday, the Senate Education Committee began 
discussing the omnibus bill and it was on the agenda for 
Friday’s Senate Education meeting.  
 
On Friday, the Senate Education Committee met for 5 
hours and 15 minutes, with constant questions and 
discussion on the bill. (A bill number has not been assigned 
yet.) Late Friday evening, the bill passed the committee in 
a 7-5 vote, along strict party lines.  Not one single West 
Virginian was called to testify about the bill.  The bill now 
moves to the Senate Finance Committee.  
 
The draft bill available to review at press time binds good proposals (sick day incentives to allow accrual of 
days for purchase of PEIA & TERS credit upon retirement, $250 tax credit for classroom teachers and a 5% pay 
raise for both teachers & service personnel) with some very troublesome ones. 
 
Some of the problematic components of the 139 page bill include:  

 Numerous sections related to charter school development, including lottery systems for charter school 
placement and virtual charter schools  

 Education Savings Accounts  
 Increase class sizes for elementary teachers from 25 to 28, with no additional compensation for overage up to 

31  
 All central office employees, including administrators will be “at will” employees subject to Board review only  
 No pay for employees during work stoppage or strike  
 No extracurricular activities allowed during work stoppage or strike  
 Differential pay for specific subject areas  
 Differential pay for certain counties, and certain schools within the county  
 RIF’s no longer just using seniority; new process will be similar to the hiring criteria.  

 
Please email and call the Senate Finance Committee members ASAP to express your concerns with this bill! 
Contact information for the committee is on page 2 of this Legislative Update. 
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If you missed AFT-WV President Fred Albert 
on Talkline with Hoppy Kercheval on Jan. 25th, 
you can listen to the broadcast at this link: 
http://wvmetronews.com/channel 
 

http://wvmetronews.com/channel


Senate Finance Committee- Contact Information 
 

Senator Email Phone 

Craig Blair- Chair craig.blair@wvsenate.gov (304) 357-7867 

Kenny Mann-  Vice- Chair kenny.mann@wvsenate.gov (304) 357-7849 

Doug Facemire douglas.facemire@wvsenate.gov (304) 357-7845 

William Ihlenfeld william.ihlenfeld@wvsenate.gov (304) 357-7918 

Corey Palumbo corey.palumbo@wvsenate.gov (304) 357-7854 

Robert H. Plymale robert.plymale@wvsenate.gov (304) 357-7937 

Roman Prezioso roman.prezioso@wvsenate.gov (304) 357-7961 

Ron Stollings ron.stollings@frontier.com (304) 357-7939 

John R. Unger II john.unger@wvsenate.gov (304) 357-7933 

Donna Boley donnaboley@suddenlink.net (304) 357-7905 

Bill Hamilton bill.hamilton@wvsenate.gov (304) 357-7906 

Mike Maroney mike.maroney@wvsenate.gov (304) 357-7902 

Rollan Roberts rollan.roberts@wvsenate.gov (304) 357-7831 

Chandler Swope chandler.swope@wvsenate.gov (304) 357-7843 

Dave Sypolt dave.sypolt@wvsenate.gov (304) 357-7914 

Tom Takubo tom.takubo@wvsenate.gov (304) 357-7990 

Eric Tarr eric.tarr@wvsenate.gov (304) 357-7901 

 

WV AFL-CIO Legislative Conference 
On Wednesday and Thursday, AFT-WV activists participated in the AFL-CIO’s annual Legislative Conference. As 
part of the conference, attendees traveled to the Capitol and spent time lobbying legislators as well as 
observing committee meetings and floor sessions.  
 

This Week Under the Dome 
Other bills of note that advanced or were introduced this week included: 
 
SB 1- Free Community and Technical College for In-State Students 
This bill would establish a “last-dollar-in” program that would cover tuition 
for students wishing to attend a community and technical college two-year 
program. The state would provide additional money for the student after 
federal Pell Grants or any other financial aid are applied. After much 
debate on the Senate floor, two amendments failed that would have 
expanded the program to four-year institutions and union apprenticeship 
programs. Passed Senate; sent to House 
 
HB 2378-Revocation of Teaching License for Registered Sex Offenders 
was passed out of House Education and sent on to House Judiciary.  The bill 
relates to revocation of teaching license if registered as sex offender.   
The committee also passed a companion bill with the same number. The 
companion bill is for revocation of bus driver’s certification and termination 
of service personnel if registered as sex offender.  Passed House Education; 
pending House Judiciary

 

Knowledge is 
power!  

Be 55 INFORMED  
during the 

legislative session!  
 

Sign up for email 
alerts at  

www.aftwv.org 
 

Text AFTWV to 69238 
to receive text alerts 

from AFT-WV 
*Msg & data rates may apply 

 

Follow us on twitter 
@aftwv 

 
Like us on facebook!  

 
 

http://www.wvlegislature.gov/Bill_Status/bills_text.cfm?billdoc=SB1%20SUB1.htm&yr=2019&sesstype=RS&i=1
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